



ANGLICKÝ JAZYK

základní úroveň obtížnosti

AJMZD11C0T03

DIDAKTICKÝ TEST – POSLECH, ČTENÍ A JAZYKOVÁ KOMPETENCE

Maximální bodové hodnocení: 63 bodů Hranice úspěšnosti: 44 %

1 Základní informace k zadání zkoušky

- Didaktický test obsahuje 63 úloh.
- Časový limit pro řešení didaktického testu je uveden na záznamovém archu.
- Povolené pomůcky: pouze psací potřeby.
- U každé části je uvedena váha části/úlohy v bodech, např.:
 5 bodů/1 bod = v celé části můžete získat nejvýše 5 bodů, za jednu správnou odpověď získáte 1 bod.
- U všech úloh je právě jedna odpověď správná.
- Za nesprávnou nebo neuvedenou odpověď se body neodečítají.
- Odpovědi pište do záznamového archu.
- Poznámky si můžete dělat do testového sešitu, nebudou však předmětem hodnocení.
- Nejednoznačný nebo nečitelný zápis odpovědi bude považován za chybné řešení.

2 Pravidla správného zápisu odpovědí

- Odpovědi zaznamenávejte modrou nebo černou propisovací tužkou, která píše dostatečně silně a nepřerušovaně.
- Hodnoceny budou pouze odpovědi uvedené v záznamovém archu.

2.1 Pokyny k uzavřeným úlohám

 Odpověď, kterou považujete za správnou, zřetelně zakřížkujte v příslušném bílém poli záznamového archu, a to přesně z rohu do rohu dle obrázku.



 Pokud budete chtít následně zvolit jinou odpověď, zabarvěte pečlivě původně zakřížkované pole a zvolenou odpověď vyznačte křížkem do nového pole.



- Jakýkoli jiný způsob záznamu odpovědí a jejich oprav bude považován za nesprávnou odpověď.
- Pokud zakřížkujete více než jedno pole, bude vaše odpověď považována za nesprávnou.

2.2 Pokyny k otevřeným úlohám

 Odpovědi pište čitelně do vyznačených bílých polí.



- Povoleno je psací i tiskací písmo a číslice.
- Při psaní odpovědí rozlišujte velká a malá písmena.
- Pokud budete chtít následně zvolit jinou odpověď, pak původní odpověď přeškrtněte a novou odpověď zapište do stejného pole. Vaše odpověď nesmí přesáhnout hranice vyznačeného pole.

Testový sešit neotvírejte, počkejte na pokyn!

© Centrum pro zjišťování výsledků vzdělávání (CERMAT), 2011

Obsah testového sešitu je chráněn autorskými právy. Jakékoli jeho užití, jakož i užití jakékoli jeho části pro komerční účely či pro jejich přímou i nepřímou podporu bez předchozího explicitního písemného souhlasu CERMATu bude ve smyslu obecně závazných právních norem považováno za porušení autorských práv.

POSLECH

1. ČÁST	ÚLOHY 1–4	4 body/1 bod
---------	-----------	--------------

Uslyšíte **čtyři** krátké nahrávky. Nejprve uslyšíte otázku a poté vyslechnete nahrávku. Na základě vyslechnutých nahrávek **vyberte** k úlohám **1–4** vždy jeden správný obrázek **A–C**.



2 What did the thief look like?





3 What is the woman going to eat?

A)



A)



B)



C)

C)

4 What did the man leave at home?





B)



C)

2. ČÁST	ÚLOHY 5–12	8 bodů/1 bod
---------	------------	--------------

Uslyšíte rozhovor mladého muže Toma a jeho přítelkyně Lucy. Na základě vyslechnuté nahrávky **rozhodněte**, zda jsou tvrzení v úlohách **5–12 pravdivá (P)**, nebo **nepravdivá (N)**.

		Ρ	Ν
5	Lucy is wearing a green T-shirt.		
6	The T-shirt costs £40 now.		
7	In the past, Lucy has bought clothes that were too small.		
8	Tom <u>doesn't</u> mind holding Lucy's purse.		
9	Lucy's purse was a birthday gift from Tom.		
10	Tom wants to go to a new restaurant.		
11	The time is now 5 o'clock.		
12	The couple ate at 4 o'clock.		

3. ČÁST	ÚLOHY 13–19	7 bodů/1 bod
---------	-------------	--------------

Uslyšíte vyprávění průvodce k turistům při prohlídce Jeskyně svaté Markéty. Na základě vyslechnuté nahrávky **doplňte** chybějící informace na vynechaná místa v úlohách **13–19**. V odpovědích použijte **nejvýše 3 slova**. Čísla můžete zapisovat číslicemi. První úloha slouží jako **vzor** (**0**).

The tour guide speaks about (0) <u>Scottísh</u> history.			
A (13) was built to enter the cave.			
In the past you could walk there on a (14) by a stream.			
A maximum of (15) people can enter the cave at the same time.			
Margaret was born around 1047 in (16)			
Margaret got married in the year (17)			
Margaret died on (18) 1093.			
The group goes to a (19) after visiting the cave.			

4. ČÁST ÚLOHY 20–23 4 body/1 bod

Uslyšíte **čtyři** krátké nahrávky. Nejprve uslyšíte otázku a poté vyslechnete nahrávku. Na základě vyslechnutých nahrávek **vyberte** k úlohám **20–23** vždy jednu správnou odpověď **A–C**.

20 Where is the woman flying tomorrow?

- A) Tokyo
- B) London
- C) Los Angeles

21 What is the woman going to eat?

- A) pasta
- B) hamburger
- C) Chinese food

22 What is the man allergic to?

- A) the cat
- B) the candle
- C) the perfume

23 What time will the woman arrive?

- A) 5:00
- B) 6:00
- C) 6:30

ZKONTROLUJTE, ZDA JSTE DO ZÁZNAMOVÉHO ARCHU UVEDL/A VŠECHNY ODPOVĚDI.

 ${\small I\!\!C}$ Centrum pro zjišťování výsledků vzdělávání (CERMAT), 2011 $_6$

NÁSLEDUJE SUBTEST ČTENÍ A JAZYKOVÁ KOMPETENCE. NEOTÁČEJTE! VYČKEJTE NA POKYN ZADAVATELE!

ČTENÍ A JAZYKOVÁ KOMPETENCE

5. ČÁST

ÚLOHY 24–28

5 bodů /1 bod

Přečtěte si **pět** krátkých textů. Na základě informací v textech **vyberte** k úlohám **24–28** vždy jednu správnou odpověď **A–D**.

Pizza Paradise

At Pizza Paradise we use only the freshest ingredients to make pizzas exactly the way you want them. And to celebrate springtime, we're offering free pizzas for the whole month of April. That's right! Buy any large pizza this month during our lunchtime hours and we'll give you a second one at no cost.

Opening hours:

Mon – Fri 11 a.m. to 11 p.m. Sat – Sun Noon to midnight

Lunchtime hours (includes salad bar): Weekdays until 3 p.m.

Free delivery every day!

(CERMAT)

24 When can you get a second pizza for free?

- A) Monday, 2 p.m.
- B) Tuesday, 5 p.m.
- C) Saturday, 11 a.m.
- D) Sunday, 1 p.m.

Holidays to remember

We were cheated on our honeymoon! We booked 11 months in advance, and our reservation at The Cape Town Hotel was confirmed. We chose it because it was right on the ocean rather than on the touristy Harbour Beach. We arrived early and they served us breakfast before breaking the news. They had rebooked us at Arabella Sheraton: a hotel facing Harbour Beach. It was right in the middle of the business district and with all rooms offering wi-fi access and fax machines. It proved to be everything we didn't want in a hotel. We were looking forward to the holiday of a lifetime and had been saving every penny for it. I certainly did not expect to spend my honeymoon in tears.

Lucy, Cambridge

(The Sunday Times 20. 8. 2006, upraveno)

25 Why is Lucy going to remember her honeymoon?

Because:

- A) she stayed in a different hotel.
- B) she organised it for 11 months.
- C) she was far from Harbour Beach with tourists.
- D) she enjoyed all the modern appliances in her room.

ÚLOHY 24-28

Dear Miriam,

I'm 14 and my parents (my mum especially) are obsessed with the idea that I should be the first in the family to go to university. I really try my hardest and get a lot of Bs and Cs and believe me it's not that easy. But they keep pushing me to be like my cousin in the year below. He gets As in everything. But I am different. None of my friends' parents make them feel like a loser. It's so unfair. What can I do?

Melanie

(www.mirror.co.uk, upraveno)

26 Why did Melanie write the e-mail?

- A) to complain about her cousin
- B) to explain her bad results at school
- C) to talk about her plans to go to university
- D) to get advice on how to react to her parents

Notice: A company in this listing may ask you to pay a fee or to spend your own money and time to earn money from sales. We want to allow only jobs from good companies on our site; that's why we ask you to carefully find out more about each job before you send any company your personal information. Please inform us about any jobs listed here that you have any doubts or questions about. Use the 'Report This Job' link present on each job posting.

(www.careerbuilder.com, upraveno)

27 What is the author trying to do in this notice?

- A) to get readers to send information online
- B) to warn readers about jobs offered online
- C) to find out about readers' work experiences
- D) to tell readers to use as many job links as possible

A Long Walk

A couple from Michigan plans to walk 2,500 miles from their home to Las Vegas. The 24year-olds will leave in mid-April and hope to arrive in Las Vegas in September. They thought of the idea after reading the book *The Lost Art of Walking*. The two are exercising daily to get into shape for the walk, but their goal is neither health nor gambling. Once in Las Vegas, the couple will skip the casinos and go directly to the wedding chapel, where they will write the next chapter of their lives: as husband and wife.

(www.shortnews.com, upraveno)

28 Why is the couple walking to Las Vegas?

They want to:

- A) be more fit.
- B) get married.
- C) write a book.
- D) visit casinos.

6. ČÁST ÚLOHY 29–38 10 bodů/1 bod

Přečtěte si tvrzení v úlohách **29–38** a informace o tanečním festivalu. Na základě informací v textu **rozhodněte**, zda jsou tvrzení **pravdivá** (**P**), nebo **nepravdivá** (**N**).

		Ρ	N	
29	The festival lasts for 4 days.			
30	San Francisco has always been famous for hip hop music.			
31	Every year, the festival sells all of its tickets.			
32	Micaya is a choreographer and ballet dancer.			
33	DanceFest has always taken place at the Palace of Fine Arts.			
34	The festival guarantees that everyone will have free parking.			
35	If you call the City Box Office, you can get cheaper tickets.			
36	Both dance classes are on Saturday afternoon.			
37	Children may also take dance classes.			
38	The price of the dance class is included in the Hip Hop festival ticket.			

ÚLOHY 29-38

11th Annual San Francisco Hip Hop DanceFest 2011

Presenting the best hip hop dance groups from around the world!

TWO DIFFERENT PROGRAMMES!

Programme A

Friday, Nov. 20.......8 p.m. – midnight Sunday, Nov. 22......2 p.m. – midnight

Programme B

Saturday, Nov. 21.....8 p.m. – midnight Sunday, Nov. 22......7 p.m. – midnight

About the Festival

Founded in 2000, The San Francisco Hip Hop DanceFest has grown to be the most popular hip hop event in San Francisco, and it has made the city famous for hip hop music. DanceFest is a festival dedicated specifically to the art of hip hop dance. Hip hop, and only hip hop, is our focus. This year, performances will be given by groups from the United States, the United Kingdom, Norway, and other countries from around the world.

DanceFest's goal is to present the highest quality hip hop dance groups, and new artists are always welcome to participate. With 10 years of sold-out performances, DanceFest has developed a reputation for both quality and innovation.

About the founder

The famous artistic director and choreographer Micaya founded the Hip Hop Festival in 2000 and she has been an instructor, choreographer and producer for over 20 years. Micaya is an expert at hip hop dance, but that's not the only dance style she knows. Micaya is also a professional in ballet, jazz, modern, and African and Latin dance. In 1997, she began producing underground hip hop dance shows in San Francisco's Mission District. Those shows led to the creation of the First Annual San Francisco Hip Hop DanceFest in 2000 at Theatre Artaud.

Location

All performances this year are at the Palace of Fine Arts located in San Francisco's Marina District. Limited free parking. Arrive early, or you may have to park someplace else!

Ticket Information

Tickets may be bought at the festival or by calling City Box Office at 415-392-4400.

- \$35 for 1 programme
- \$62 for both programmes (with discount)
- Important: Discount is only available by calling City Box Office

Classes Available

Do you want to do more than just watch hip hop dance? On Saturday, DanceFest also offers two dance classes for people of all ages who want to learn how to dance hip hop.

- 2:00 p.m. Beginner's course
- 3:30 p.m. Intermediate course
- \$20 for one class (in addition to the standard ticket)
- \$38 for both classes (in addition to the standard ticket)

For more information and for a complete list of performers, visit www.sfhiphopdancefest.com.

(CERMAT)

Přečtěte si článek o fotbalistovi. Na základě informací v textu **vyberte** k úlohám **39–43** vždy jednu správnou odpověď **A–D**.

A dream come true

Many young boys dream of becoming another Pelé or Beckham – a world football legend. For Joachim Owusu-Ansah, his dream seems to be coming true. Major football clubs like Manchester United are already showing great interest in him. But why is this so amazing? Well, Joachim is only 15 years old. He's the young player every European team wants. In fact, when he was 14, Inter Milan wanted him to play in Italy. Joachim wanted to go, but he had no choice, his mother made him stay at home and finish school.

Joachim came from a poor village in Africa. His father ran away before he was born, and it was difficult for his mother to raise the child alone. She wanted a better future for him, so she applied for a special lottery and won a Green Card which allowed them to live in the United States. Joachim moved there at the age of 8 and then enrolled in school and began playing football with neighbourhood boys.

At only 8 years old Joachim showed natural skill. He was so good there was no challenge for him to practice with boys his own age – he always played with boys twice his age! Everyone knew he'd become a professional, but Joachim wasn't sure. But by the time he was 10, he'd decided to play professionally and began practicing every day. His favourite U.S. team was D.C. United and he wanted to play for them. Unfortunately, he broke his leg when he was 12 and spent several months not playing. But he got better, and shortly after his 14th birthday D.C. United noticed Joachim's talent and asked him to play for them. Joachim happily signed the contract.

Joachim's annual salary is \$500,000 and he has a \$1 million contract with Nike. But will he play forever? 'I sometimes think about going back to Africa. I could even start my own team there, coaching young players,' he said. 'But there's no money in Africa, and I want to continue to support my mother. So, I'll play for as long as I can.'

(www.onestopenglish.com, upraveno)

ÚLOHY 39-43

39 What does the first paragraph say about Joachim?

- A) He is already a football legend.
- B) He plays for Manchester United.
- C) He played for Inter Milan when he was 14.
- D) He received an offer from a European team.

40 Why did Joachim move to the United States?

Because:

- A) he wanted to study there.
- B) his father was already living there.
- C) his mother wanted him to play there.
- D) his mother won permission to live there.

41 In the third paragraph, what do we learn about Joachim?

- A) He believed he would play professionally.
- B) He did <u>not</u> need to practice playing football.
- C) He broke his leg while playing for D.C. United.
- D) He played with boys who were older than him.

42 How old was Joachim when he decided to become a professional football player?

- A) 8 years old
- B) 10 years old
- C) 12 years old
- D) 14 years old

43 What is Joachim's plan for the near future?

He wants to:

- A) return to Africa.
- B) become a millionaire.
- C) continue playing football.
- D) become a football coach.

ÚLOHY 44–48

Přečtěte si informace o **pěti** lidech, kteří hledají ubytování na dovolenou. Na základě informací v textech **přiřaďte** k úlohám **44–48** vždy jednu nabídku ubytování z nabídky **A–G**. **Dvě** nabídky jsou **navíc** a nebudou použity.

44 Julian _____

Julian is a writer who needs to stay somewhere quiet for a couple of weeks while he finishes his new novel. He prefers somewhere with large, open landscapes. He also likes to smoke cigars while he writes.

45 Margot _____

Margot wants to spend one week in the city, visiting museums and shopping. She needs a kitchen, because she cannot afford to eat out. She would prefer to spend less than £500 on accommodation.

46 Ronald

Ronald and his wife want to stay for one week in the country. They have two young daughters who love swimming. They prefer somewhere with full board because they do not want to cook.

47 Joyce ____

Joyce and her boyfriend are tired of city life. They want to relax for a week or two in the countryside where they can hike with their dog during the day and watch TV at night. Joyce is very allergic to cigarettes.

48 Benoit ____

Benoit and his four friends have just finished university and they want to spend a week celebrating in the city. They prefer somewhere with nearby restaurants and good nightlife.

ÚLOHY 44–48

Holiday Homes



A)

BACK IN TIME

Escape from the modern world at our beautiful historic cottage, located in a peaceful country setting. Staying at our cottage is like going back in time. There are no distracting TVs or radios, and cars are not allowed near the cottage. Many good restaurants are nearby and every night guests can enjoy live music and dancing in our garden. Come and enjoy the fresh air and fun! Sorry, nonsmokers only. Not suitable for children. £350 per week.

B)

HOLIDAY HOME

Juniper Estate is the perfect holiday home, located among lovely green hills – ideal for nature-loving families and anyone who enjoys the outdoors. Also, for those who love swimming, beautiful sandy beaches are only a short walk from our front door. The accommodation includes two bedrooms, a large living room, and a small but fully equipped kitchen. For guests who prefer not to cook, we also offer home cooked meals from our country restaurant next door. Nonsmokers only. No pets. £450 per week.

C)

THE PERFECT ESCAPE!

One bedroom cabin with a large bed. Perfect for escaping the stress of your everyday life. Private outdoor swimming pool, 42" plasma TV, modern kitchen, and lovely bathroom. The cabin is located within a thick forest that has many natural paths for walking or cycling. All rooms are 100% smoke free. £600 per week. Pets are allowed for a £10 fee.

D)

RECONSTRUCTED DREAM

This beautifully reconstructed farmhouse is located in the countryside, full of fresh air and lovely natural lakes. It's a dream come true! All windows offer excellent views of the surroundings – green fields and hills as far as the eye can see: a perfect location for guests who want peace and quiet whilst offering great opportunities for exploring the area. The farmhouse is equipped with one small bedroom, a living room, and a modern kitchen. Smokers are welcome, but pets are not allowed. £800 per week.

A COZY STAY

Freshly decorated one-bedroom flat near London's lively city centre. Suitable for a couple or small family. Completely modern bathroom with both a bath and shower, and a cozy living room with satellite TV. At the moment the apartment does not have a working kitchen, but there are many nice restaurants located in the neighbourhood. Shops, cafés, and museums (including the Tate Modern) are also nearby. Both smokers and nonsmokers are welcome. Sorry, no pets. £500 per week.

F)

E)

LOOKING FOR SPACE?

Our apartment is located directly in the center of London and is perfect for a large family or group. It includes three bedrooms with double beds (additional beds possible), a big living room, a kitchen, and two bathrooms. A private terrace with barbeque is also included – perfect for summer parties. Many shops and restaurants are only a short walk away and one of London's largest and liveliest discotheques is directly across the street. Pets allowed for an additional fee. £1,600 per week.

G)

GREAT LOCATION

This comfortable studio flat is a great alternative to an expensive London hotel room. The flat includes a bedroom with a double bed, a full kitchen, and a comfortable living room with a television and DVD player. Perfect for a single guest or a couple, the flat is located near an entrance to the underground, so transport is not a problem. A modern shopping centre is on the same street, and many great cafés and museums are nearby. Only £400 per week.

(www.holidaylettings.co.uk, upraveno)

Přečtěte si článek o příčinách akné. Na základě textu **vyberte** k úlohám **49–63** vždy jednu správnou odpověď **A–C**.

What's happening to my face?

As a teenager your body and life go through many changes. One result of these changes in your body can be acne – more commonly known as spots.

People (49) ______ a lot of money on things they think will make these spots go away. Most medicines only cover spots, or make them (50) ______ for a while, but do nothing to stop the cause of acne. People continue (51) ______ anti-acne products month after month and (52) ______ year after year. The problem is that every time they stop (53) ______ the product the spots return. What they (54) ______ to do is find out what the real cause of acne is and stop it.

Acne is caused by poisons, or toxins, which enter our bodies in almost everything we eat. Acne appears (**55**) ______ your body contains more toxins than your kidneys¹ and bowels² can remove. They are the two main parts of the body (**56**) ______ remove toxins and other waste products. Sometimes toxins come from (**57**) ______ fat in the food you eat. Having too many toxins can also be caused (**58**) ______ a food allergy or the hormones your body produces. And teenagers' bodies (**59**) ______ a lot of hormones!

Too many toxins means that your kidneys and bowels will have too much work (**60**) ______ and can become blocked, not functioning properly. When that (**61**) _____ your liver³ has to help, and then it too becomes overworked. When your bowels, kidneys, and liver get overloaded your body will try to get the toxins out (**62**) _____ your lungs⁴ and skin. This is when acne occurs.

So, if you think spots (63) _____ your only problem, think again; your liver, kidneys, and bowels are getting weaker every time you get acne.

(www.howtogetridofacne.com, upraveno)

¹ kidneys: ledviny

² bowels: střeva

³ liver: játra

⁴ lungs: plíce

ÚLOHY 49-63

49	A) cost	B) spend	C) pay
50	A) lose	B) depart	C) disappear
51	A) to buy	B) buy	C) bought
52	A) although	B) too	C) even
53	A) to use	B) using	C) use
54	A) need	B) must	C) should
55	A) when	B) after	C) during
56	A) where	B) what	C) which
57	A) too many	B) too	C) too much
58	A) by	B) from	C) of
59	A) made	B) make	C) will make
60	A) to do	B) do	C) doing
61	A) happened	B) will happen	C) happens
62	A) from	B) through	C) by
63	A) have been	B) are being	C) are

ZKONTROLUJTE, ZDA JSTE DO ZÁZNAMOVÉHO ARCHU UVEDL/A VŠECHNY ODPOVĚDI.